


I have decided to withhold the specific amounts each individual was paid under section 
9(2)(i), "to enable a Minister of the Crown or any public service agency or organisation 
holding the information to carry out, without prejudice or disadvantage, commercial 
activities." However, I can advise, to date the total amount paid to these content creators and 
high-profile New Zealanders was $65,280. This includes the time involved in content creation 
and/or interview preparation as well as their actual appearance in the promotions. 

The brief for content creators was to address issues the public were commonly raising 
(identified through research and social commentary). 

Regarding the more recent Tik Tok posts from content creators, this was simply a broad 
reach out to content creators to ask them to support vaccination in their own way. 

There were no specific briefs for each post. 

Please find information regarding COVI D-19 vaccination on the Unite Against COVID-19 
website at: 
https://covid 19 .govt. nz/covid-19-vaccines/get-the-facts-about-covid-19-vaccination/. 

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision under 
section 28(3) of the Act. 

This response will be published on DPMC's website during our regular publication cycle. 
Typically, information is released monthly, or as otherwise determined. Your personal 
information including name and contact details will be removed for publication. 

Yours sincerely 

�]cwvU-J� 
CherWB�rnes 
Deputy Chief Executive, 
COVID-19 Response 
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